
 

An Invitation to Join us in Prayer 

Each month a member of the Desert View family selects a prayer topic for the team and 

shares some thoughts to get our work together off and running. Our united prayer 

supports not only Desert View, but the wider Christian Science nursing community and 

our global community, too. We invite you to join our prayer team. 

This month. Board Treasurer Ann Deputy, shares a message titled: 

“Immunity” 

We can assert through the parable of the wheat and tares our immunity from all claims 

of evil.  Immunity can be equated with freedom or exemption. The many ideas swirling 

and growing in the world around us that suggest we lack any ability to do our jobs, to 

meet the needs of family or friends, or that our health can be in jeopardy are all human 

theories that cannot touch or mingle with our true expression as the limitless, free, pure, 

innocent, and complete ideas of God’s creating. We can put our roots down deep in the 

understanding of the Christ and be assured that at the time of harvest, the erroneous 

claims of matter, the weeds that try to entangle our thoughts, can be easily separated out 

and obliterated in the fire of truth. 

We can claim our God derived immunity by recognizing it as coming from our expression 

of the perfect model. 

 “Let unselfishness, goodness, mercy, justice, health, holiness, love – the kingdom 

of heaven- reign within us, and sin, disease and death will diminish until they finally 

disappear.” (Science and Health with Key to the Scriptures, Mary Baker Eddy, p. 248) 

It is these God derived qualities reigning within us that protect against all ills, causing 

them to diminish until they finally disappear.  These right ideas filling our thought 

provide the immunity from any attack, from the lies about man as being susceptible to 

anything but God’s good government. We continue to be protected by God with the armor 

of Love. As God’s love spreads throughout the world because of our loving actions, the 

immunity is shared with everyone touched by that activity. 

Thank you, 

The Board and staff of Desert View 

 


